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PARENT / TEACHER MEETINGS  

Notice of Appointments for Parent / Teacher Meetings are being sent home by schoolbag post today.  
Given the time allocated by the D.E.S. to such meetings, and having tried to accommodate specific 
parental requests, each teacher has by now scheduled the given afternoon (i.e. Thursday 2nd 

February) in five-minute slots, with intermittent gaps as appropriate. 
In some instances it has been necessary to offer parents a time on a different day entirely in order to 
best facilitate the number of families involved.  Please let the teacher know immediately if this 
alternative day or time does not suit. 
We ask parents for both your punctuality and patience on the day and to bear in mind that, as always, 
the school s Open Door Policy already provides a framework for discussion of specific issues 
requiring further consultation. 
Tea & coffee will be available in Parents

 

Room on Thursday next 2nd February while P.T.A. 
Meetings are taking place. 
Please note that Parent / Teacher Meetings for Second Class are deferred until after the Mid-term 
Break. 

P.T.A. NEWS  

The P.T.A. are planning to produce a K.S.P. Children s Cookery Book.  Anyone with any ideas, or 
interested in the production would be most welcome at a brainstorming session in the Parents 
Room, on Thursday 9th February at 2.00.p.m.  If this particular time is unsuitable or you d like 
more information, call Polly on 056-4441468. 
A reminder to all about the K.S.P. social evening in Harry s Bar, Langtons on Tuesday 7th 

February at 8.00.p.m.  The P.T.A. wish to express their appreciation to all parents, guardians, 
teachers and auxiliary staff who give so generously of their time and talents to the school and who 
contribute in so many different ways throughout the year.  This is an opportunity for all to meet in a 
social capacity, meet old friends and hopefully make a few new ones. Could you please leave your 
name with Jane in the office or call 085-7235606, as we need an idea of numbers. 
The following are some businesses who were inadvertently omitted from last weeks Thank You list. 
Framco, A1 Driving School, McDonalds, Glanbia, Jerpoint Glass, Brady Garden Design, Grennan 
Mill, Kahle Basket Making & Weaving, Goldring Gold & Silversmith, Golf Technology Ireland, & 
Kilkenny Book Centre. 
The next P.T.A. meeting is on Tuesday 7th March at 8.00.p.m. in the Parents Room.  We will be 
planning P.T.A. activities for the year and would welcome any thoughts/ideas, so please come along.           

Mary Galway  

CELEBRATION  OF LIGHT  

Invitation to all children, parents, teachers & friends of the school to join in this inter-
denominational event.  Organised by the Religious Denominational Liaison Committee (R.D.L.C.) 
in the school for WEDNESDAY 8TH FEBRUARY   7.00.P.M. IN THE SCHOOL HALL 
The programme will include short presentations from the Church of Ireland, Roman Catholic, Bible 
Studies and Creative Spirituality groups, some song-singing and refreshments afterwards for parents 
and children. 
The R.D.L.C. Planning Group would be delighted to hear from anyone of another faith group who 
would like to be involved.  Please contact us by next Wednesday. 



 
ENROLMENTS  

Parents / guardians are reminded that enrolment policy in the K.S.P. is on a first-come-first-served 
basis.  Due to the demand for places in the school, parents are urged to pre-enrol children as soon as 
possible.  Forms are available on request from the office.                   

                


